TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

APRIL 10, 2012

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Tomlinson, Goossen, King, Spencer and Jorgensen

Absent:  None

Others:  Grobbel

Audience:  One

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 7-0.

3. Correspondence, etc:  1. Discussion of need to reschedule the May 8th Planning Commission meeting due to School Elections being held on the same day.  It was decided to leave the meeting on May 8th but to meet in the Conference Room.  Recording Secretary will not be able to attend, therefore Spencer will take minutes. 2.  Jorgensen commented she had begun her Citizen Planner course in Petoskey.

4. Minutes of March 13, 2012:  Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes with one addition was seconded and passed 7-0.  In Item 10, second page, after sentence ending “Village Zone”, add sentence “Tomlinson stated that it had been changed, as he was in attendance at the Planning Commission meeting where the change was made.
5. There were no Concerns of the Public.

6. Public Hearing on Chapter 23 definition amendments.  Public Hearing was opened at 7:45 PM.  There were no comments received so hearing was closed at 7:45 PM.  Discussion by Commission included comment from Walworth highlighting the definition “structure”, which is a new definition.  After discussion of the implications of the definition, it was decided to reduce the definition to state: “Anything constructed or erected the use or placement of which requires a more or less permanent location on the ground or attachment to something having a permanent location on the ground.  Fences, sidewalks, pump houses, well heads, septic systems, light posts, utility poles, driveways and roads are excluded from the definition of “structure” as defined herein”.  Other corrections included moving “Subdivision Control Act” to be “alphabetically correct”.  The Motion by Spencer to forward the document to the Board was withdrawn.  Rather, Grobbel will forward the amended copy to attorney Graham for his review.
7. Village Zoning:  Discussion of the meeting, scheduled for May 30th at 7:00 PM, included decision to mail the Notice to the public by May 1st.  Briggs will be asked to take care of the mailing.

8. Land Use Plan Review:  Discussion concentrated on pages 15 through 30, with few corrections being made.  The list of businesses on pages 28 and 29 was also updated with the help of Jorgensen’s list from Torch Lake Economic Development Partnership.
9. There were no Concerns of the Public.

10. Concerns of the Commission:  Spencer asked who was responsible for updating zoning maps when rezoning occurs.  The Commission is responsible for such updates.  Spencer also asked about the status of a zoning violation in the Township that Mr. Briggs had informed members of the Planning Commission of but had not yet dealt with.   Spencer was concerned that at some point in time the township would lose the ability to enforce the Zoning Ordinance.
11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:06 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
